HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING
June 14, 2010
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on June 14, 2010. Chairperson Brian Fanton called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Members present: Brian Fanton, Christina Goodman, Frank Glaser, and Doug Morris.  Members Absent: Sam Sheronick. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers and Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger.  Guests: Julie & Bob Harrelson of 1095 Rainbow Blvd, Rodger Burnett of 1998 Rainbow Blvd, Tom & Joy Lesher of 245 Woodland Ct., Andy Diederich of 255 Woodland Ct., Linda Norris of 285 Woodland Ct., Larry Niegowski of 3863 Trailridge Rd. SE Cedar Rapids, Patrick Patterson, Geoff Franzenburg, and Brett Cobb.
Board member, Frank Glaser moved to approve the agenda, second by Doug Morris. Motion carried. 

Board member, Doug Morris moved to approve the April 12, 2010 minutes, second by Doug Morris. Motion carried. 

A. Public Hearing – 1095 Rainbow Blvd.
Public hearing opened at 7:05 p.m. for 1095 Rainbow Blvd. where a request for a Variance to the Code of Ordinances Chapter 165, Unified Development Code to allow an addition to the principle structure, that will be located less than the required ten feet from an accessory structure. Owners, Robert and Julie Harrelson, were present to represent the variance request.  No written correspondence in favor or opposition was received.  Oral comments in favor of the variance request:
Homeowners, Robert and Julie Harrelson, stated that due to Mrs. Harrelson’s health, they are in need of more living space on the ground level and would like to build an addition rather than moving out of the neighborhood. After working with a home designer, they submitted what they think is the most cost effective and best layout for their family. 
A Neighbor of the Harrelson’s, Roger Burnett, of 1098 Rainbow Blvd., spoke on the Harrelson’s behalf. He stated that he had built a deck with a wheelchair ramp at his home and that he had no objections to the addition the Harrelson’s are planning.
No one was present to speak against the variance request.

Public hearing closed at 7:16 p.m.

Community Development Director, Mark Powers stated that new building practices & fireproofing methods could be used to reduce the need for the separation and that this stipulation in the code may be changed in the near future.
Board Member, Christina Goodman moved to approve the request for Variance to the City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances, Chapter 165 Unified Development Code to allow the addition to the principle structure with the condition that is located no closer than four feet from the accessory structure, for the property located at 1095 Rainbow Blvd., second by Doug Morris.
Roll call vote:

AYES:  Brian Fanton, Christina Goodman, Frank Glaser, Doug Morris, 
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Sam Sheronick

Variance Approved 
B. Public Hearing – 255 Woodland Ct.

Public hearing opened at 7:21 p.m. for 255 Woodland Ct. where a request for a Variance to the Code of Ordinances Chapter 165, Unified Development Code to allow an accessory structure that is larger than 960sqft, with a height above the maximum 15ft allowed. Owner, Andrew Diederich, was present to represent the variance request.  No written correspondence in favor or opposition was received.  Oral comments in favor of the variance request:

Homeowner, Andrew Diederich, stated that he wants to build a 960sqft garage with an attached 576sqft woodshop. Andrew stated that he would like the garage/shop to have a higher pitched roof, in order to keep the character of the property, since the existing home has a 12/12 pitch roof.
There was discussion on the current code requirements, which are maximum height of 15ft and a maximum square footage of 960sqft for a garage. Building Official, Mark Powers stated that a previous Variance was granted that allowed a property owner of two lots, build a larger accessory building. 
Oral comments against the variance request:

Linda Norris of 285 Woodland Ct. spoke against the variance request. Mrs. Norris stated that she is a neighbor and is concerned that the accessory building will be placed in the wooded area that screens the properties. She stated that she didn’t want to see a precedence set in the neighborhood that would allow large accessory buildings since that would change the character of the neighborhood. 
Public hearing closed at 7:59 p.m.

Board member, Christina Goodman stated that a previous Variance was granted for a large accessory structure, for a property owner with two lots, but did not have any neighboring property owners that were against the variance. 

Board member, Frank Glaser stated that he would like to see the roof line of the garage similar to that of the existing house. There was discussion between the members that a pitch of 8/12 or 10/12 would match the existing house and would look better than a 5/12 pitch. 
Board Member, Christina Goodman moved to approve the request for Variance to the City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances, Chapter 165 Unified Development Code to allow an accessory structure that is approximately 1,600sqft, contingent that the structure can’t be altered to increase the size of the garage over the 960sqft, and no part of the accessory building can be used as living space, for the property located at 255 Woodland Ct., second by Doug Morris.
AYES:  Brian Fanton, Christina Goodman, Frank Glaser, Doug Morris, 
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Sam Sheronick

Board Member, Christina Goodman moved to approve the request for Variance to the City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances, Chapter 165 Unified Development Code to allow the roof pitch on the accessory structure to have a pitch of 8/12 or less, where the structure is under 18 feet in total height, for the property located at 255 Woodland Ct., second by Frank Glaser.
AYES:  Brian Fanton, Christina Goodman, Frank Glaser, Doug Morris, 
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Sam Sheronick

C. World Class Industries – 925 N 15th Ave.
Board Member, Christina Goodman moved to un-table the Variance request for World Class Industries, for the property located at 925 N 15th Ave., second by Doug Morris.

There was a brief discussion between the representatives of World Class Industries, the Board Members, and the Building Official, Mark Powers, revisiting the Variance request.
Board member, Doug Morris moved to approve the request for Variance to the City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances, Chapter 165 Unified Development Code to allow outdoor storage in a C-4 District, contingent that the area is screened from view and that the storage or fencing does not exceed the 8 foot height requirement, for the property located at 925 N 15th Ave., second by Christina Goodman.
Board member, Frank Glaser moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:11 p.m., second by Christina Goodman. Motion carried. 
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